As we move along in the semester FUSA speaks would like to take this opportunity to let you know what we have been up to so far. Jeff Seiser, FUSA President, gives you a quick summary of the initiates we have been pursing and the progress that has been made thus far. 

To members of the Fairfield University Community:

For the past 61 years it has been the responsibility of the Fairfield University Student Association to represent the interests of the Fairfield Student Community.  This year because of the hard work and dedication of all members of the FUSA leadership team I can honestly say that students have a legitimate role in shaping University Policy and bringing about change on campus.
Some specific examples of the progress FUSA has made on behalf of the students include playing a meaningful role in developing the plans for campus redevelopment. These plans address the current housing concerns students have ranging from overcrowding to a lack of independent living opportunities.
FUSA also played a key role in this year’s OCB Lottery. FUSA worked with the Office of Residence Life to work out problems that arose during past lotteries, better communicate the process to eligible students and had a member present when the actual lottery took place to ensure fairness.  FUSA also established a data base of student beach houses complete with landlord contact information. This information can be accessed through a link on the Class of 2010 Facebook Page. 
FUSA also has been focusing on a variety of academic related initiatives that include registration faculty evaluations, and much more. FUSA has collaborated with the administration to bring about changes in the registration process that have increased options for students and improved the core lottery and wait list processes. FUSA members serving on the University Registration Committee are examining the effectiveness of these changes and working to better streamline the registration process. 
FUSA has also made considerable progress in making the results from the faculty evaluations completed this semester available to students prior to fall course registration. Many details still need to be worked out regarding this initiative however this is important in enabling students to make informed decisions in selecting courses and forming their education.
These initiatives are just a few that FUSA has worked on this semester, please check out FUSA’s next publication of “Stagtracks” for a complete list of the progress FUSA has made. I hope that the work FUSA has done over the past few months has improved your quality of life and bettered your college experience. Fairfield is already a great place, but by continuing to work hard of behalf of students, FUSA hopes that Fairfield’s best days are yet to come. 
Best Wishes,
Jeffrey Seiser

FUSA President

